Natural Sciences Chairs Council

September 13, 2010
1:00-3:05 BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for August 16, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – P. Williams: Rollie Trapp has received a large NSF PRISM grant to recruit students from mathematics classes to enter the STEM disciplines.  Those selected will have summer research experiences as well as mentoring to assure success in their major.
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Meeting Dates for Council of Chairs 2010-11 – 9-27, 10-11, 10-25, 11-8, 11-22, 12-6, 1-10-11, 1-24, 2-7, 2-21, 3-7, 3-21, 4-4, 4-18, 5-2, 5-16, 6-6 and 6-20.
b. Conversion to semesters – The Chancellor’s Office is not going to make a decision until the budget is approved.
c. Natural Phenomena – Lory has completed this year’s online issue of the Natural Phenomena. An email with the link to the CNS website has been sent out to all current CNS student, donors and alumni. Lory will send out an email with the link to the CNS staff and faculty. 

d. Assigned Time – The dean attended a science dean’s meeting last Friday and there was much talk about the use of assigned time for professional development. The dean from San Diego State shared a model that they have adopted and currently use. The model’s criteria are based on the fact that all faculty have a 12 unit teaching load. Those faculty that have over the past three years done a determined number of publications and/or grants will be given 3 units of assigned time. The dean asked if the chairs were interested in receiving more information about the assigned time model from San Diego State. The dean said he will send a copy of SDSU’s model to the chairs to review. There was a discussion and a lot of the chairs are fine with the allotment of assigned time they currently use, but some agreed to bring up the idea of changing to another model to their faculty.
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Fall – Chairs are to make sure that all classes have instructor names added. Classes begin on September 23rd and census is October 13th. 
Winter – This is the last week to make revisions, the schedule build deadline is September 19th. Priority I registration begins on November 1st. January 31, 2011 is census date.
2. Community College degrees with 90 quarter units –There is a proposal (SB 1440) on the Governor’s desk that if signed, will allow community colleges to create a degree after completion of 90 quarter units. The student will transfer to the CSU and then only have to complete an additional 90 quarter units to obtain a BA/BS degree. If the governor signs SB-1440, we will have to move quickly. The dean asked the chairs to look at their degree programs and to make a list of any degrees that will take more than 90 upper-division units to complete, list how many units the degree is over the 90 units, identify whether any of those units be specified as lower division units, and identify the lower division required courses that must be in the community college degree. The dean would like this requested information by the end of this week. A discussion followed.
3. Budget Reduction – (see attachment) The dean went over the proposed reduction amounts. Although the budget has not yet been approved, the chairs are to plan for the reduction listed on the attachment. There was a prior suggestion about Geology and Physics merging into one department. The dean met with both of the chairs and it was decided that we wouldn’t be merging them at this time. Both chairs feel that they have enough rollover to make it through another year. A discussion followed.
4. New SOAR session – There will be another session on Friday, September 17th. There are only 15-18 students registered to attend. Cindy will do the orientation for the college and advise the few students that may need it. Department representatives are not needed; however, Cindy requested that the chairs be available by phone if a question arises. 
5. Sophomore Orientation – The CNS Sophomore Orientation is scheduled for Saturday, September 18th from 9am – 12pm. 26 students have indicated that they plan to attend. Cindy will do the presentation and will then send the students to the various departments. She needs to know where to send the students for each department. Chairs are to contact her with that information. Faculty will meet with the students from 10:40-11:00am. There will be a wrap-up summary at the end of the orientation. A discussion followed.
6. Online directory of current student research/thesis projects – A suggestion was made to the dean that CNS might make any effort to facilitate a simple listing of names of students doing research projects, contact info, department, concentration, and a brief description of each student’s research or thesis projects. This type of listing could encourage students to connect and collaborate about ideas on their projects. The chairs indicated that they do not currently have such a list in their departments. The chairs will discuss creating a list with their faculty. The dean will check on compliance issues. He would like the chairs to bring feedback from the faculty to the next meeting for further discussion.
7. Enrollment Program – George gave a demonstration of the updated web-based enrollment monitoring program. The access database that Rob created will continue to run through the fall quarter and John will maintain his reports through the fall. George’s program will go online in the winter and Institutional Research will maintain the program. The chairs liked the program and think it will be helpful. They suggested putting the priority registration dates on the graphs and to use lighter shade of purple on the class schedule or change the purple color to yellow.
8. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – Construction is progressing and is still on schedule for completion by the end of the year. The access road will be paved on September 23rd and 24th. We are hoping to obtain a certificate of occupancy in November.  
Garden near pool and fitness center – The 2nd call for bids has gone out. 
Nursing laboratory addition – Forms for the foundation have been put in place. They are still working on some electrical issues. 
